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ARRL Board of Directors

January 2007 Meeting

Report of the Media and Public Relations Manager

The Hello campaign

2006 was a successful year for Amateur Radio public relations with the implementation and fulfillment of the “Hello” campaign celebrating 100 years of voices over the airwaves and emphasizing the continuing role of Amateurs in the development of wireless communications.  It was launched on March 15 with a coordinated battery of materials available for PIOs and concluded in the operating event of December 29-30, 2006.    

The 30 second Hello video PSA in DV or DVD format was requested by over 415 people who had specific plans for placing it on broadcast television or cable systems.  Additional DVD files were distributed at conventions and meetings.

The audio PSAs are more difficult to track as they were downloaded directly from the PIO website.  There were a total of four audio files available, three in English and one in Spanish.  From anecdotal spotting reports, it appears they were heavily used around the country by small, independent stations with the biggest concentration in the Midwest.

The Marketing Department sold bumper stickers of the Hello logo, and 5,000 coordinated buttons were freely distributed – mostly at the Dayton Hamvention ®.

While specially designed press kits were presented to reporters, producers and other professional media contacts throughout the year, most were used at the National Association of Broadcasters convention in April.

The use of the Hello brochures was dramatic.  Many groups and individuals have written about their joy at having a first-class brochure available for placements, talks and presentations.  Even with attempts to restrict their distribution to actual presentation situations, and not just given to “ham buddies,” two orders totaling 80,000 were printed and used by groups and individuals.   The heaviest users of the brochure were (in order) CA, FL, NV, OH, VA, IN, MI, KS, AZ, NC, NY, NJ, TX, CT, IL Only 300 remain at the end of the year.  F&ES will now take over management of that brochure and any future distributions.

The creation of the special introductory website, www.hello-radio.org, also received many positive comments.  Intentionally designed to be friendly, simple and non-technical, the site launched on March 15.  The statistics on the site use (below) have been good and the site will remain up for continuing use in 2007.  
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	Month
	Daily Avg
	Monthly Totals

	
	Hits
	Files
	Pages
	Visits
	Sites
	KBytes
	Visits
	Pages
	Files
	Hits

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Dec 2006
	22981
	18663
	2426
	1075
	27457
	12281649
	33330
	75207
	578572
	712439

	Nov 2006
	16061
	13088
	1653
	741
	18587
	8247412
	22250
	49604
	392649
	481840

	Oct 2006
	18074
	14943
	1804
	837
	20351
	5733257
	25972
	55937
	463261
	560306

	Sep 2006
	17483
	14420
	1763
	816
	19322
	3817592
	24495
	52917
	432614
	524515

	Aug 2006
	15724
	12849
	1621
	754
	17935
	2923458
	23385
	50254
	398321
	487454

	Jul 2006
	14860
	12285
	1560
	721
	17445
	2338887
	22352
	48380
	380864
	460668

	Jun 2006
	17445
	13734
	1750
	741
	36185
	2670385
	22236
	52526
	412032
	523351

	May 2006
	16797
	13300
	1702
	732
	34898
	2653968
	22721
	52791
	412305
	520737

	Apr 2006
	22740
	17951
	2223
	945
	33280
	2474620
	19862
	46683
	376989
	477550

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Totals
	44409959
	220032
	491551
	3905186
	4820443

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	


The Hello campaign concluded with the end of the year with the Dec 29-30 operating event.  Between the announcements by the FCC removing the Morse code requirement and the Hello finale, over three times the usual number of media hits was experienced in December. As seen above, there also was a dramatic jump in the number of hits on the Hello-Radio website in December due to the events.  The hope is to have an equivalent campaign to replace Hello for 2007 – this time focusing on Amateur Radio’s emergency capabilities.

Other activities not directly tied to the Hello campaign included:

The Swiss Army Knife for PIOs, a computer CD filled with templates and information for PIOs was introduced in 2005, expanded for 2006 and continues to be a highly requested item.  For 2006 we had 500 copies initially duplicated and another 200+ were individually made later for additional requests as the year went along.

The PIO webpage (www.arrl.org/pio) was updated several times to keep current information and materials available for dissemination to media and PIOs as the campaign developed.    The expansion of the page to include many audio and video files increased distribution while reducing costs for disks and postage.  While mp3 files were good for radio stations, the cable and TV broadcasters needed full DV files which cannot be put on our website and were individually made.  CONTACT! also continued to grow in importance as a monthly “e-zine” for PIOs and others by containing time-limited and topical information.

The Public Relations email reflector has 389 members.  These include local PIOs and others, including national media, who are interested in the Media and Public Relations activities of the ARRL.   

“Media Hits” is the monthly column written for QST and lists the most interesting releases from the news alerts of the month.  Priority is given to national media coverage.  The size of the column varies with the needs of the QST editors, which affects the number of “hits” that can be listed in any given edition.

Personal presentations were made in several locations including the National Association of Broadcasters (NAB) Convention, Dayton Hamvention ®, Ham Radio University, and sectional conventions.

Planned for 2007

The new campaign to extend the story of Amateur Radio will again be targeted at the NON-ham.   While useful for professional presentations, it will not focus on the regular emergency responders or planners as the goal will be to build awareness of Amateur Radio and its emergency communications capabilities to community groups and individuals who are not already involved in emergency response.  If we continue to share our enthusiasms to the general, curious person and explain in non-tech terms, we will do fine across the board. 

I believe this campaign will be pleasing to many of our members – a major consideration in any voluntary association and in motivating the PIOs and others in the implementation.  But along with this popularity, the dangers of being skewed off target are even greater than the dangers that were in Hello.  Everyone seems to have their own idea of what should be included in an EmComm pitch.   It will take a firm hand to keep it focused and on track, and not everyone can be happy.

Once again, we will be providing a coordinated collection of tools designed to guarantee PR successes for the local PIOs and others that are active in their communities and willing to put forth the effort and use them.  These initially include:

Brochures of the same quality as Hello was. - done

Thirty second video PSA on CD and DVD – ready for duplication

3-4 minute video available on website for free download and use in talks – done

30 min video on DVD of emergency comms (that CAN be broadcast!) – coming


(Richard Lubash is producing this for sale via ARRL)

“Talks on disk” - CDs with audio, PSA and a PowerPoint presentation for public 


speaking plus training materials for the PIO themselves, speakers notes 


and web page for posting to other sites

Additional materials will be added as the year unfolds to maintain momentum.

While brochures can be printed and materials sent out, to achieve any success the primary activity must remain hams talking to new people and willing to be Elmers, not just handing out a brochure.  PR programs can only "chum the waters."  It remains up to the local clubs and hams to reel them in.  Only a ham can make a new ham.

The Hello campaign had www.Hello-Radio.org as a website. The new 2007 Emergency campaign will have www.Emergency-Radio.org as the primary website.   The older Hello website will remain up and parts can be used in creating the new web presentation.  

In addition, there needs to be much greater education of PIOs about emergency communications and especially NIMS structure, JICs and JIS options.  In a major event, few PIOs currently have any idea of what plans are in place for media, and I fear that we will again lose many opportunities when PIOs are in the wrong place without a clue.

This plan for 2007 has been discussed among the Public Relations Committee, at some conventions and with several ARRL leaders.  It has received their enthusiastic support.  It dovetails nicely with the coming 2007 FEMA campaign warning citizens that they need to prepare to be totally self-sufficient "for at least 3 days."  - A slogan which we can use to our advantage.  It also matches with the expected EmComm West and IARU events coming up this year.

Thank you for your support and consideration!

Respectfully Submitted,

Allen G. Pitts, W1AGP

Media & PR Manager

